

Subcouncil - Matters Receiving Attention Report

Subcouncil 5

Agenda Item No:	05SUB 31/3/2022	1	MOTION TO SUBCOUNCIL 6 - TRAFFIC CALMING/CONGESTION RELIEF AT ROBERT SOBUKWE AND AMANDEL ROADS, BELHAR INCLUDING THE INSTALLATION OF GUARD RAILS ON THE OPEN SPACE ERF 17030
Author:	Nobesutho Nyati;		
How Resolved:	Consensus		
Meeting Date:	2022/03/23		
Outstanding:	251		
Directorate:	URBAN MOBILITY		
Department:	Transport Planning and Network Management		

Preamble:

06SUB 7/6/2019 MOTION TO SUBCOUNCIL 6 - TRAFFIC CALMING/CONGESTION RELIEF AT ROBERT SOBUKWE AND AMANDEL ROADS, BELHAR INCLUDING THE INSTALLATION OF GUARD RAILS ON THE OPEN SPACE ERF 17030

Ms. N Mdingi stated that lisel Makaal will submit an assessment report on the process.

Chairperson S Pringle requested clarity on why the submission of the assessment report is being delayed.

Cllr J Martlow indicated that a meeting was convened with the official and is awaiting on the final assessment report. Cllr J Martlow further mentioned the reason for the report is due to the fact of a new development that will be taking place whereby the area in question will have an effect on the newly planned development.

Resolution Details:

RESOLVED: That the item remain on the list of MRA.

Preamble History

Meeting Date Preamble

2023/01/19

06SUB 7/6/2019 MOTION TO SUBCOUNCIL 6 - TRAFFIC CALMING/CONGESTION RELIEF AT ROBERT SOBUKWE AND AMANDEL ROADS, BELHAR INCLUDING THE INSTALLATION OF GUARD RAILS ON THE OPEN SPACE ERF 17030

Ms. N Mdingi provided feedback on the last engagement with the official that an assessment is in progress and is awaiting on the full report from the Department and will request the report to be available at the next meeting.

Ald W Jaftha requested that a site visit be conducted to the area and stated that housing or property development is needed on that land.

Ms. N Mdingi stated there are no specific Department identified as the owner of the land and requested some time for the matter to be dealt with and to confirm under which Department the property is allocated too.

2022/05/18

06SUB 7/6/2019 Motion To Subcouncil 6 - Traffic Calming/Congestion Relief At Robert Sobukwe And Amandel Roads, Belhar Including The Installation Of Guard Rails On The Open Space Erf 17030

Ms. N Mdingi stated in the previous discussion it was indicated that a Transport Management (TSM) meeting did not take place for the past 2 years. Ms N Mdingi added that she has engaged with Mr. Garth Elliot regarding the motion of which he indicated city wide, TSM funding for this regard is extremely limited, therefore projects need to be schedule on their multi-year programme with relative discussion mainly on objective, priority and measurable criteria of which a detailed designed need to be prepared and construction will only commence in 2023.

Ald W Jaftha urged if nothing else can be done regarding this matter.

Ms. N Mdingi recommended that a meeting be convened with all relevant stakeholders.

2022/03/23

Ms N Mdingi stated there is no official present to discuss the matter as the official has tended her apology and the alternative official is currently attending the meeting at Subcouncil 4

Cllr D Cottee stated there has been various engagements and proposal pertaining to the request, of which there is a demand from the community that the intersection should be attended too.

Chairperson S Pringle suggested in the absence of the official, if a meeting can be convened with himself, Cllr J Martlow and the official to discuss any issues pertaining the item.

Cllr M Dambuza had a concerned about the there is no issue with separate meetings taking place, however any outcomes should be presented at the following Subcouncil meetings.

Ms. N Mdingi recommended that a meeting should be convened with the official to discuss the item and provide more clarity on it as the item was not previously with the Subcouncil 5 office

Resolution History

Meeting Date

Resolution

2022/04/20

06SUB 7/6/2019 Motion To Subcouncil 6 - Traffic Calming/Congestion Relief At Robert Sobukwe And Amandel Roads, Belhar Including The Installation Of Guard Rails On The Open Space Erf 17030

Mrs. N Nyati stated that investigations has been on-going with most of the traffic along the Robert Sobukwe, going straight with most of the traffic coming from Amandel Road are going right of which an additional right lane will be included with 1 straight lane, 1 left lane and 2 right lanes as 4 lanes will be running from that intersection. She stated the proposal is yet to be submitted to TFM and will cost R1.815 Million and will be engaging with TFM to request additional funding. She also stated there is no date scheduled at the moment for the meeting with TFM.

Chairperson S Pringle requested that a follow up be done regarding the meeting with TFM.

Ms. N Mdingi requested that the Department keep the Subcouncil posted on the TFM meeting to be scheduled.

Cllr D Cottee requested that the design be submitted on paper and also requested whether the road will be widened, if so the Department should then consider the traffic flowing in and out of Belhar.

Mrs. N Nyati stated she has forwarded the design

Ald. W Jaftha stated the issue at the intersection are the traffic flow coming out of Belhar into Robert Sobukwe and the request was for a slipway.

Agenda Item No:	05SUB 16/5/2022	2	MOTION: INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT THE INTERSECTION OF SYMPHONY AND BANJO WALK BELHAR
Author:	Nomfundo Mdingi;		
How Resolved:	Consensus		
Meeting Date:	2022/05/18		
Outstanding:	211		
Directorate:	CORPORATE SERVICES		
Department:	Subcouncils Area Central		
Preamble:			
05SUB 16/05/2022 MOTION: INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT THE INTERSECTION OF SYMPHONY WAY AND BANJO WALK, BELHAR.			
Ald W Jaftha indicated that the request has been approved, but requested clarity regarding the finance and when will the installation commence of which a site visit is scheduled for Friday, 17th February 2023.			
Resolution Details:			
RESOLVED: That the item remain on the list of MRA			
Preamble History			
Meeting Date	Preamble		
2023/01/19	05SUB 16/05/2022 MOTION: INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT THE INTERSECTION OF SYMPHONY WAY AND BANJO WALK, BELHAR. Ms. N Mdingi stated the assessment was done and is awaiting on the feedback from the official. Ald W Jaftha indicated that when feedback is received he would like to get clarity on the finance of the project and when will the implementation comments. Cllr D Badela requested if this process will be done through ward allocation or funding from the Department. Chairperson S Pringle stated that it is still unclear and is awaiting feedback from the Department.		
Resolution History			
Meeting Date	Resolution		

Agenda Item No:	05SUB 8/6/2022	3	INSTALLATION OF STREET LIGHTING, FOR COCT, THE HAGUE HOUSING PROJECT
Author:	Roadwell Mpongo;		
How Resolved:	Consensus		
Meeting Date:	2022/06/22		
Outstanding:	186		
Directorate:	ENERGY		
Department:	Electricity Generation and Distribution		
Preamble:			
05SUB 8/06/2022 MOTION: INSTALLATION OF STREET LIGHTING, FOR COCT, THE HAGUE HOUSING PROJECT			
<p>Ms. N Mdingi stated that the Subcouncil is awaiting feedback from the Mayco member regarding the request.</p> <p>Cllr M Adonis requested clarity regarding the request for the high mask lighting.</p> <p>Ms. N Mdingi stated the request was included to the Mayco member of which feedback is still to be received.</p> <p>Cllr D Badela stated that he has sent an e-mail to the Subcouncil Manager and requested clarity if she has received the e-mail.</p> <p>Ms. N Mdingi stated that the e-mail was received and that it was sent to the Mayco member and is awaiting feedback, but she will do a follow up.</p>			
Resolution Details:			
RESOLVED: That the item remain on the MRA list.			
Preamble History			
Meeting Date	Preamble		
2023/01/19	<p>Ms. N Mdingi mentioned that the issue is very challenging as there is a back and forth between Eskom and COCT and stated that a meeting will be scheduled with both parties to ensure that the issue is dealt with and resolved.</p> <p>Cllr M Adonis stated that she has proposed that Hi- mask lighting be installed as various incidents occurred of community members doors being damaged due to load shedding and urge that a follow be done regarding the request.</p> <p>Cllr M Dambuza stated that vandalism is occurring in the area and urge that the matter be resolved and attended too as soon as possible.</p>		
Resolution History			
Meeting Date	Resolution		
2022/09/21	RESLOVED: That the item remain on the MRA List		